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Altoona Public Library Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes – August 11, 2015
1. Call to order

The meeting was called to order by President Mike Hamilton at 6:59 pm. Board members in attendance:  Vice President Patty Whetstone, Secretary Tiffany Bergman and Jeff Nolin.  Libby Miller was absent. Library staff in attendance:   Kim Kietzman and Amy Turgasen.  Council Liaison Michelle Sloan was present. Dave McBride, President of the Foundation was present.
2. Approval of the Agenda

The agenda was approved on a motion by Nolin and a second by Whetstone 
3. Approve Minutes (July 2015)
The minutes of the June meeting were approved on a motion by Whetstone and a second by Bergman.
4. Approve Bills & Review Budget (July 2015)
Bills were unanimously approved on a motion by Bergman and a second by Nolin.  Kietzman reported that Happy Face was a performance group.  Kietzman also reported that she and Turgasen will be flying to Arkansas for a training as it is cheaper than driving.  Kietzman stated that the she believes the budget is accurate.  She stated that there was $10,000 put under miscellaneous line item.  However, that money is not really there, so she took it out from the line item.
Public Comment 
Amy Faust was present.  She is a potential new Board member.
5. Reports:  Board Committees/Director/Staff Council Liaison

Foundation-Dave McBride stated that he is going to try and get someone to attend the Library Board meetings at least quarterly.  McBride stated that a lot of the planning for the Foundation is done by email and phone.  He reports that the Foundation’s current balance is 11,156.05.  McBride answered written questions from the Board members.  McBride stated that all the paperwork has been done to make the Foundation exempt (501(c)3).  McBride stated there isn’t enough money in the account to use it for investments.  McBride stated that the last Foundation meeting approved $3,000 for equipment for the children’s department of the library.  McBride said that the goal of the Foundation over the last several years has been to build up the finances, so that the funds will be more easily available when needed.  Hamilton questioned how funding was obtained for the Foundation.  McBride stated that it was through fundraising.  McBride stated that all funds come through projects (Knowledge Bowl, Coke Machine, Book bags, etc).  The Foundation is designed for large donations.   Kietzman stated that an attorney may need to verify legitimacy and procedures are being followed.  Whetstone wanted to know if there are specific guidelines for being a Foundation.  Hamilton wants to know who set the Foundation up.  The Foundation is separate from the library.  McBride will be stepping down as President in October.  He reports that there is no discussion of the Foundation combining with Friends of the Library.  
Liaison-Sloan reports that the 16 plex will be open Thanksgiving weekend.  She stated that the Mall will be opened Christmas time 2016.  
Staff-Kietzman reports that AltoonaPalooza is the 29th.  The library will have both paid staff and volunteers at the event.  The library is doing a cotton candy machine.  Kietzman reports that Facebook is not going to be doing a fall grant.  Prairie Meadows has pushed back their grant.  Kietzman stated that the library may not apply this year.  
6. Unfinished Business

a. Staff Project Timeline- Kietzman presented the Board with a copy of the Staff Project Timeline.  She stated that it has been discussed and posted for staff.

7.  New Business
a. Open Access Report- Kietzman stated that the reports assists in the amount of funding the library gets from the State for patrons not living in Altoona or rural Polk County.  Kietzman reported that outside patron usage is down, while local patron usage is up.
b. Review Meeting and Study Room Policies- There are no changes to the Policy.
8. Other Business –There was a question on whether there was any interest in the Board positions currently available.  Faust is considering the position.  It is unclear on whether anyone else has expressed interest.  Kietzman reported that the painting begins next Tuesday.  All the painting will be done at night and will take approximately two weeks.  Kietzman reports that there have been no real problems with the kiosk.  Kietzman might also propose that the Foundation supports a snack machine.
9.  Agenda items for next meeting-

a. Grant dates
b. Palooza update
c. Repositioning.

10.  Upcoming Meetings

The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, September 9, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.
11.  Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m. on a motion by Whetstone and a second by Nolin.
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